M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Maria Brown, Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
December 20, 2016
RE:
Change Order #3 Ryle High School Addition

BG# 15-281

There is nine changes to the above project.
Proposal 2R – this change order, in conjunction with proposal 4R, relates to the fiber optic line on the Ryle campus which serves Ryle High, Gray Middle and Mann Elementary schools.  It includes removal and replacement of the fiber optic line, not only in the area of the new construction but also providing new fiber through the area of new construction, up into the building, and extending all the way into the data rack for a splice-less, seamless installation.  Also included is the installation of the more contemporary single mode fiber which is a much higher performing cable.  When pricing was requested, we were able to eliminate splices in the old multi-mode cable.  There is great value in the proposal which was revised in detail by the mechanical engineer, architect and district staff.  Add - $12,907
Proposal 4R – This change order, in conjunction with proposal 2R, relates to enhancing the fiber optic cables on the Ryle campus which serves Ryle High, Gray Middle and Mann Elementary Schools.  It includes pulling new fiber from the area of new construction at Ryle all the way to Mann Elementary.  The existing cable, while still functioning, was somewhat obsolete technology consisting of the old multi-mode fiber which is now being recommended to be replaced with new single-mode fiber.  New cable will be run the entire distance-it makes the most sense to replace the cable while the contractor is mobilized on-site before they had made the splices and terminations with the older cable.  There is a significant savings to replace the cable since the contractor already had to do much of the work on the terminations, ends, testing, etc.  This is only for the additional upgrades to the line and additional associated work required.   ADD $24,283.

Proposal 22 - An area in the Kitchen where the existing plumbing lines needed to be repaired and ceilings had to be adjusted /reworked to provide for this repair. ADD $2,086.

Proposal 23 - Replace the frame on the grease trap to lower the top elevation to meet the concrete grade in the courtyard. ADD $607.

Proposal 24RR – Remove the oversized footer in the cafeteria where the new wall footing is to be installed.  ADD $4,143.
Proposal 25R – Add a min-split add-on air conditioning system in the kiln room.  As the overall building has air conditioning, the mini-split will allow for energy savings for cooling the kiln room without running the air for the entire building as intensely and will provide for greater usage of the kiln in the art suite.  This stand-alone unit will allow a greater lever of control.  The opportunity presented itself, in discussions with the engineer and mechanical subcontractor, to provide the unit at lower cost since the contractors are already on-site.   ADD $11,399.

Proposal 26R – Add additional security lighting to the exterior of the Ryle campus in the corner near the band room.  It was determined that additional security lighting to enhance the loading and unloading area could be provided at a far more economical cost by adding to this project rather than a stand-alone purchase order.  ADD $19,359.

Proposal 28RR - Add sidewalk at the Band Room exit to provide enhanced accessibility to the outside with a full curb ramp for cart traffic. ADD $6,731.

Proposal 31 - Increase the size of the doors being ordered for the storage building to 9’ from 8’ to allow for the larger field equipment to be easily stored. ADD $1,351.

                        TOTAL CHANGE ORDER AMOUNT – ADD $82,866


I recommend the board accept CO#3, as presented.
Eric K. McArtor





Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
